

TOWN OF BEDFORD

97 MCMAHON ROAD BEDFORD, MASSACHUSETTS 01730

bedfordps.org

Superintendent Update

Friday, August 7, 2020

If you need this document translated, please call your child's school principal - Si necesita este documento traducido, por favor comuníquese con la escuela de su hijo - Se você precisa este documento traduzido, entre em contato com a escola do ses filho - Si vous avez besoin de traduire ce document, s'il vous plaît contacter l'

Hello Bedford School Community,

Thank you to everyone who attended and participated in the School Committee meeting on Wednesday night. It was wonderful to hear from so many of you on the important decision of how to reopen our schools for the 2020-2021 school year. I am happy to report that the committee voted to open the school year in the hybrid model. The committee also voted to approve the amended 2020 - 2021 district calendar for the school year. The calendar, based on the recommendation of the Department of Elementary and Secondary Education, that reduces the number of student days from 180 to 170. The first day for students would be no sooner than Wednesday, September 16, 2020.

Hybrid Model Draft Schedule

	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday**	Thursday	Friday
Cohort A	In-person	Remote (Students engage in remote work with supports)	Combined, shortened remote teacher-directed instruction (Early release for K-12 educator	In-Person	Remote (Students engage in remote work with supports)
Cohort B	Remote (Students engage in remote work with supports)	In-Person	collaboration)	Remote (Students engage in remote work with supports)	In-Person

Our current school year calendar includes the following holidays: Columbus Day, Monday, October 12, 2020, Election Day, Tuesday, November 6, 2020, Veteran's Day, Wednesday, November 11, 2020, and Thanksgiving break, Thursday, November 28 and Friday, November 29, 2020. Therefore, each cohort will have equal missed days and there is no need to make adjustments to the schedule. This allows a consistent schedule for all student cohorts throughout the fall.

The committee also asked us to create a remote model that is a Bedford curriculum taught by Bedford teachers for Bedford students and to review a phased approach returning students to school. We began working collaboratively on these items on Thursday morning. This included asking families to give us their initial (non-binding) return to school preferences. This survey was put out through ASPEN and we are asking families to complete it as soon as possible. Thank you to everyone who has completed the survey. Our next request for initial (non-binding) return to school preferences will be a cooperative survey of our faculty. This survey will be going out soon. Please note that if we utilize a staggered opening schedule the first day of school for an individual student may be later than Wednesday, September 16, 2020.

As part of our process we will expand our task force model to include collaborative teams in each building. These teams will be made up of educators, administrators, and other school staff who can develop solutions to the myriad of challenges faced in the work to reopen schools. The teams will work on and report back to the task forces, the school district, and the teachers association. These collaborative teams will help us create detailed plans for each building.

Please keep in mind that as we enter the month of August and get closer to the start of the school year that Governor Baker's August COVID-19 Travel Order becomes important for all of us. The order is for all visitors and residents who are entering Massachusetts. The reason for the order is to limit the spread of COVID-19. The order states that visitors and residents must quarantine for fourteen days or produce a negative COVID-19 test result within 72 hours of arrival in Massachusetts, unless you are returning from a lower-risk state. For more information please go to COVID-19 Travel Order This is important if you or your family are planning travel to other parts of the country or world that have a high-risk than Massachusetts. This will become particularly important as we get closer to the start of school.

Please note that Bedford Town Manager Ms. Sarah Stanton and her staff update the community on the most current COVID-19 information for the town of Bedford. Please see her reports at Town of Bedford News and Announcements

Thank you for your patience, your participation, and your continued commitment to our schools.

Wishing you continued health,

Sincerely,

Philip Conrad Superintendent

DESE Covid-19 Website http://www.doe.mass.edu/covid19/